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“The Heart of Stoneleigh™ Defibrillator
In the phone box on The Green.

Co-ordinator
David Ellwood 07785 284482
Text, if no reply.

Trained Volunteers

John Churchley 07885 496795

Becki Coombe
Laura Elliott
David Ellwood

07841 378404
07738 222969
07785 284482

Richard Hancox 07770 826310
Ian Huston 07974 237331
Sharron McEldowney 07760 101775
Claire Neale 07557 675842
Lisa Reay 07716 416320
Martin Smith 07958 955629
Mary Taylor 07890 535506

Remember: Always ring 999 first.

Calling all child artists 6

Would you like your picture to be on the front of the next
edition of the News? Please send your Easter themed picture with your

name to Bernice and Mike at heronbank8@gmail.com by the 18t March
for a chance to be on the front cover.




Message from Dr Bill Crofts, S&A News Treasurer

Just a note to say “Thank You” to those who have generously responded
to our appeal for voluntary subscriptions to our Newsletter.
[ have received a number of donations and some very nice messages from
many of you. We are still a bit precarious on the financial front, but your
generous support is making the world of difference in keeping our little
community mag going! Many thanks to all who have taken the time to
show your support.
Best wishes,
Bill Crofts

STONELEIGH & ASHOW NEWS AGM 2018

(Apologies — this item should have appeared in the February News)

Our AGM was held on 3 January 2018. We said our farewells and thanks
to our long-serving Treasurer, Clive Watson, and to Pam Baker who has
been our IT support as well as an editor for many years. Thanks also to
another editor, Marianne Puxley, who left Stoneleigh earlier in the year.
We welcomed Bill Crofts as our Treasurer and Bernice and Mike Evans
as new editors. I wish to place on record huge thanks to our team of
editors — Jane Taylor, Sheila Woolf, Martin and Kim Smith, Bill Crofts,
Lucy Morris, Bernice and Mike Evans, Lisa Reay and Sarah Ballinger.
The News does not happen by magic and without this team diligently
collecting and organising materials for each edition the community
would not be as well-informed. Also thanks to Jean and David Vaughan
who co-ordinate a wonderful group of dedicated distributors. Warwick
Print continue to provide a quick and efficient service, for which we are
very grateful.

Margaret Wallis (Co-ordinator, Stoneleigh & Ashow News)




THE BIG BREAKFAST
CANCER RESEARCH (UK) KENILWORTH
FRIDAY 9th MARCH 2018
8 TILL 10.30AM
ST JOHNS CHURCH
205 WARWICK ROAD
KENILWORTH
CV8 1HY
PLEASE COME & SUPPORT US FIGHTING

CANCER
KENILWORTH COMMITTEE WILL BE HOLDING THEIR
ANNUAL BIG BREAKFAST.
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO JOIN US FOR A FULL ENGLISH
BREAKFAST, TO HELP WITH THE CATERING,
PLEASE COMPLETE SLIP AND RETURN TO STEPHEN HARVEY
AT ABBEY HOUSE, ASHOW, OR
TEL: PAT DRUMMOND 01926-854447 OR EMAIL
pat.drummond48@ntlworld.com
OR WRITE TO 30 BIRCHES LANE, KENILWORTH CV8 2AD

THANK YOU




J.L.Huthwaite

o 0 =y
Property Maintenance Ltd

jayhuthwaite 1 (@sky.com
07921 842217 02475011 320

Roofing-Guttering-Lead-Chimney Repairs
Painting-Decorating-Wallpapering-Coving
Skirting Boards-Architraves-Doors
Laminate Flooring-Floor- Wall Tiling
Garden Maintenance-Patios-Landscaping
Wall Repairs & Pointing..... And More
--FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATIONS QUOTE--
---CALL TODAY---

---NO JOB TOO SMALL---

This issue was compiled and edited by Sheila Woolf
who would like to thank all contributors.
It was printed by Warwick Print.
The online colour version can be viewed at
www.stoneleighvillage.org.uk
The April 2018 edition will be compiled by
Mike and Bernice Evans
to whom all copy should be sent
heronbank8@gmail.com

Copy deadline: March18™ 2018

We prefer digital AS electronic copy, but paper copy can be submitted as an
alternative.

Advertisements at £20 (half page) or £40 (full page) accepted at the
editor’s discretion, subject to magazine policy and available space.
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Film Night

Our next film will be Victoria and Abdul
On Friday 9th March in Stoneleigh Village Hall
6.45 for 7pm
Make yourself feel at home, bring your own wine,
cushions or a comfy chair.
Coffee and pastry in the interval.

The extraordinary true story of an unexpected friendship in the later years
of Queen Victoria's (Academy Award winner Judi Dench) remarkable rule.
When Abdul Karim (Ali Fazal), a young clerk, travels from India to
participate in the Queen's Golden Jubilee, he is surprised to find favour
with the Queen herself. The two forge an unlikely and devoted alliance with
a loyalty to one another that her household and inner circle all attempt to
destroy. As the friendship deepens, the Queen begins to see a changing
world through new eyes and joyfully reclaims her humanity.

Tickets: £3.00, to cover refreshments and room hire.
To reserve a place call Jane on 01926 858315 and pay on the door.

United Benefice
Rogation Fellowship Lunch

On Sunday 20th May
Stoneleigh Deer Park Golf Club
at 12.45
Sunday lunch from the carvery
£14 for three courses

Call Jane to make a reservation:
07710304651




PUBLIC NOTICE

STONELEIGH VILLAGE HALL AND PLAYING
FIELDS CHARITY
(702842)
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Annual General Meeting of the Stoneleigh Village Hall and
Playing Fields Charity is to be held on Monday 16" April 2017 at
7:30pm at Stoneleigh Village Hall, Birmingham Road, Stoneleigh.

All inhabitants of the parish of Stoneleigh who are eighteen years of age
and upwards are entitled to attend and vote at the Annual General Meeting.

Elections will be held at the meeting to elect candidates for the elected
member positions. The successful candidates shall hold office until the
end of the third annual general meeting following their election.

There are three elected positions vacant this year. We would welcome
candidates for these positions. Also any village organisation that uses the

Hall regularly can send a representative to the committee.

If you would like to apply for one of the above positions please contact:

\\ [// 02476 418301

)" The Honorary Secretary

\ Liz Sykes

Walkers Orchard

N Stoneleigh
y



HS2 UPDATE

Despite all the expressions of concern about the shortcomings of the HS2
project - not least the rising costs and the adverse effects it will have on
communities and the environment along the route — there are no signs that
the Government will remove its support. Indeed, at the end of January the
second reading of the Hybrid Bill (for Phase 2a between Birmingham and
Crewe) was passed with only half the House voting and unfortunately a
mere handful of MPs objecting — What does that say?

As announced in the last edition of the News, the HS2 Ltd ‘Area North
Engagement Team’ and the contractors for this part of the route
addressed a meeting of the Parish Council and residents on 8 February.
This proved to be a very complex and frustrating meeting, partly because
members of the team were unable to answer myriad questions which the
community has been asking for several years, but also because now that
contractors have been appointed, they have to re-visit all the issues
included in HS2 Ltd.’s proposals and report on the implications
(including cost implications) of their subsequent recommendations. This
means that few further details are likely to be known until later this year
(at which point another joint meeting will be organised) and little work is
likely to begin until late 2019.

The good news for Stoneleigh is that assurances were given that lorries
would not be allowed to drive through the village and the protection of
Stare Bridge was confirmed. Unfortunately, there was far more bad
news. The compound, adjacent to the A46 on the village side, will house
approx. 400 personnel, storage, supplies and management offices.
Traffic management will be a huge challenge as traffic to and from the
compound will compete with existing heavy traffic to/from the
University of Warwick and the Westwood Business Park, and increased
traffic from various planned developments in the area, including the
re-located Farmers’ Market (on the field opposite the compound) and the
proposed housing developments at the junction of Glasshouse Lane and
Crewe Lane, Thickthorn, Common Lane and Kings Hill plus the largest
school in Warwickshire on Glasshouse Lane. All this is on top of the
disruption — including road closures - caused by the actual building of
HS2. The meeting expressed its concern about the impact of these
developments in no uncertain terms!



On behalf of the Parish Council and StAG, Anthony Bianco has been
extremely active liaising with other groups, lobbying on the community’s
behalf but — as elsewhere along the route — there are few signs that HS2
Ltd is actually listening to our concerns, an added problem being that
their personnel are constantly changing. Efforts continue to gain greater
interest and support from Warwick District Council and Warwickshire
County Council in our plight. The detailed minutes of the 8 February
have been sent to Jeremy Wright MP so that he too is alerted to the
increasing complexity of the issues we all face.
Margaret Wallis
on behalf of Stoneleigh Action Group (against HS2)

STONELEIGH HISTORY SOCIETY

No meeting was held in January, but the meeting on 27 February was a
talk about the achievements of the society in helping researchers from
around the world, and some of the interesting contacts we have made. In
particular, we have been given some important objects which relate to
fascinating stories from our village’s past.

Our AGM will be held on 27 March (see below) and immediately
afterwards there will be a talk given by Professor Beat Kumin of
Warwick University: Parish Life in Pre-Modern England. This will be a

potted history of the structure of parishes from early 14" century to the
present day. In case this sounds intimidating, the talk has been described
elsewhere as “beautifully structured”, “extremely interesting”, “brilliant
and amusing too” !

Sheila Woolf

NOTICE OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE
STONELEIGH HISTORY SOCIETY

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the
Stoneleigh History Society will be held at 7.30 pm
on Tuesday 27 March, 2018 in Stoneleigh Village Hall



Stoneleigh Village Hall Trustees Prepare Plans for Permissive
Footpath.

The Trustees of Stoneleigh Village Hall and Playing Fields wish to
ensure that the competing uses to which the Village Hall Playing Fields
are put live happily with each other. Football and other games are played
and dog walking and walking for its own sake takes place; all different
ways of enjoying fresh air and the green environment.

As well as promoting harmony between usages/users, the Trustees need
to protect the status of the land for current and future generations and one
of the ways this can be done is to grant a Permissive Footpath for those
of us who wish to walk with or without dogs on the Trust land.

The Permissive Footpath is intended to be indicated by a number of
wooden poles positioned along the route which, in the main, is to follow
the boundary of the land.

The Trustees are considering applying a number of conditions of use of
the PF such as limiting access to daylight hours and to when there are no
formal games of any type being played on the Playing Field. Also, to
reflect what is universally accepted as standard practice for walking dogs,
a requirement that they be kept on leads and all dog mess be removed to
the bins provided.

Also the Trustees may - on rare occasions - need to close the footpath for
a variety of reasons relating to the maintenance of the land. Any closure
would last only for as long as necessary for the purpose of the closure.

So as to avoid misunderstandings a Notice is to be placed conveniently
on the Trust land for persons to read about the Permissive Path and its use
and we would ask everyone to employ a spirit of cooperation and
coexistence in the adoption of the conditions so as to make the amenity a
special place for everyone and keep the task of managing the Hall and
land as easy as possible for the volunteer Trustees and especially our
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Administrator who cares for and looks after the Hall and Grounds in a
conscientious and courteous fashion.

The above arrangements help to ensure that the use of the Trust land is
safeguarded long into the future for the benefit of all persons concerned.

Should any resident in the village wish to comment on anything to do
with the Permissive Path or require further clarification there will be
opportunity for this at the Annual General Meeting to be held on 161
April 2018 in the Village Hall. For full details of the AGM see separate
Notice in this edition of the “News”.

Bill McCutchion

WI REPORT

The speaker at our meeting on 5" February was Pete James from the
Stoneleigh History Society. His subject was the silk industry in Coventry,
which began about 1750. Most workers owned their own looms and silk
was distributed to them by silk merchants. In the 1850s the Cash brothers
built rows of weavers’ cottages with well lit upper storeys housing the
new Jacquard looms. These weavers produced ribbons, which were often
used to trim the dresses of fashionable ladies. They also produced woven
silk pictures.

On Tuesday 13™ February the annual skittles evening took place at the
Leek Wootton Sports and Social Club. As usual it was a well attended
and enjoyable event. A break for supper was taken half way through the
evening with a choice of lasagne or steak pie, followed by strawberry
cheesecake.

The next village lunch will take place at the village hall on Tuesday 6t
March at 12.30pm. If you wish to book a place please contact Liz Sykes
on 02476 418301. The next coffee morning will take place in the village
club on Tuesday 20th March at 10.30.
The Meeting on 5" March will be an open evening and Easter Bonnet
Competition.

Rachel Gill
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Stoneleigh Church
News and Events

Thank you everyone who came along to the Bring
and Share Fellowship lunch in the village hall following the united service at
Ashow on the 4th February. We had a delicious spread made up of a variety of
dishes everyone brought with them and I for one went home exceedingly well
fed! Thank you if you helped with the setting up, washing up and tidying away
at the end. Many hands certainly made light work!

The next Fellowship lunch will be on the 20" May, following the Rogation
Sunday service. This will be held at the Stoneleigh Deer Park Golf Club. Details
can be found elsewhere in this magazine.

Annual Meeting

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) will be held on Thursday 19
April, 7.30pm in the church. Tea and cake will be served from 7.15pm

Booking the church

As you know, we are always delighted for the community to use the church
building for events and meetings. At the last PCC meeting it was agreed that any
event taking place in the church should be entered on the website calendar.
Jackie, our administrator is to take on this role and will be the first point of
contact if anyone wants to use the church. In addition to the regular services and
prayer sessions, meetings, events, visits and any maintenance will be included.
This will enable us to know immediately if the building is available when a
request comes in and - very important in the winter - arrange for the heating to
go on!

If you would like to use the church for an event please contact Jackie Cubitt,
Parish Office (02476415506) or admin@stoneleighchurch.co.uk

‘Boiler Caretaker’ for Stoneleigh Church
The PCC are looking for two people, a number one and a reserve, to be
responsible for setting the heating system in the church and the Leigh Chapel
for all the events and services during the winter months, from the beginning of
October to the end of March. It would take very little time per week, probably
only half an hour, but is exceedingly important!
There are easy to follow instructions and full training will be given!
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Heritage Open Day 2018
The church is looking for a volunteer to organise this year’s Heritage Open Day
(HOD). The organisation decided in 2018 to hold the event over two weekends,
Thursday 6 September to Sunday 9 September and Thursday 13 September to
Sunday 16 September. The church is open daily anyway and last year we opened
for teas on the Saturday but could do more if someone would be prepared to take
the lead. Which weekend/days we go for is flexible.

If you feel you could take on the lead in organising of Heritage Open Day or the
role of the ‘Boiler Caretaker’ please email Jackie Cubitt our administrator on
admin@stoneleighchurch.co.uk or phone the Parish Office on 024 76415506
(By the 30t March please for the HOD position, to allow plenty of time for the
paperwork to be submitted so that we can be included in the HOD brochure.)

Sarah Ballinger
Ashow Church News, March 2018

Our main church news this month is to welcome our new incumbent Revd.
Nikki Moon who joined us at Ashow Church on 25% February for our Village
Service, and whose first service for the United Benefice will be at Stoneleigh
Church on 4" March at 10 am, in addition to our regular pattern of Sunday
Services at Ashow.

We will be having a Mothering Sunday Service on 11% March at 9.30 am to
which all are warmly invited, and especially we hope to welcome some of the
newer families in the village whom Nikki will be very pleased to meet.

The clocks go forward on Sunday 25" March, and we will be starting our Holy
Week with a Palm Sunday Service at 9.30 am at Ashow. Other services that
week are advertised elsewhere in the magazine, or on the Notice Boards, and the
Easter Day Service will be at 9.30 am in Ashow on 15t April.

Other News. The Big Breakfast for Cancer Research UK will be on Friday 9®
March between 8 am and 10.30 am, at St John’s Church, Warwick Road,
Kenilworth. (See separate notice.) It will be helpful for catering purposes if you
can let any committee member or Stephen Harvey know if you are attending
if possible, but you will be most welcome if you just turn up on the day!

Stephen Harvey
13
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Mon-Thur: 7pm —11pm
Fri: 5pm - 11pm
Sat: 12pm - 11pm
Sun: 12pm -10.30pm

IT MAY STILL BE COLD OUTSIDE, BUT THERE’S ALWAYS A
WARM WELCOME IN THE CLUB!

A warm welcome to our newest staff member, Fletch — we hope you enjoying
working at SVC! Please also share your updates and news on our Facebook
page www.facebook.com/stoneleighvillageclub or via email at
stoneleigh.villageclub@gmail.com.

Our event and activities list is growing. This is how March is shaping up,
remember you are most welcome to sign-in guests at any time that we are open!

Saturday 10t March Walk Club, 10.30am-2.30pm (return time approximate)

very 2" dat, eet outside to leave for an approximate Skm

(E 2md S, M ide SVC to 1 fi i Sk
‘looped’, leisurely walk with refreshment stop. All
abilities welcome, bringing a dog is optional!

Wednesdays 7t & 21st  Knit and Natter, 7.30pm
Wednesdays 14t & 28™ Bingo, 7.30pm

Thursday 15" March ~ Book Club, 7.30pm
Join us to review our latest book (no need to have read

it to attend)!
* March book = Need to Know by Karen Cleveland *
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Saturday 17 March ~ St.Patrick’s Day Craic, 3pm+ (remember to wear
green!) Watch England v Ireland Six Nations and enjoy hot food

Tuesday 20" March Coffee Morning, 10.30am-12pm
Saturday 24" March Cricketers Quiz, 7.30pm

Sunday 15t April Easter Eggstravanga! Egg Hunt: 12.30pm.
Bonnet Parade, 1.30pm
Prizes for the most ‘Eastery’ and imaginative!

Saturdays Run Club, 9-10am
(Weekly) Meet outside SVC to leave for a ‘flat’ 4km leisurely
run!

We look forward to seeing you in the Club!

As we reported in the last magazine Revd Dr Nikki Moon is joining us
for a one year placement as our Parish Priest on the 25" February. As the
S&A News print date was before her arrival she has not had the opportu-
nity to contribute to this issue. She has asked us to let you know she will
in the village to ‘Say Hello’ from 10am-12noon on Thursday 1st March.
Her first service will be the united Service at Stoneleigh on the 4th March.

There’s still time to send a voluntary contribution to the Stoneleigh &
Ashow News! Post a cheque to Dr W E Crofts, North Lodge, Coventry
Road, Stoneleigh CV8 3DT

Or do a BACS transfer to NatWest account 63535718 Sort 60-12-35,
giving your name as the reference. Why not set up a direct debit?
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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

The March Ordinary Council meeting will be held at Ashow Village Club on

Thursday 8" March. Mr Adrian Hart from Warwickshire County Council
will present emerging proposals for the Kenilworth to Leamington cycle
route and improved pedestrian/cycle facilities on the B4115 between the
Chesford crossroads and Rocky Lane.

Members of the public are invited to attend all meetings.

The agenda, including upcoming planning applications, can be found on the
Parish Council website at http://stoneleighashowparishcouncil.btck.co.uk/
HS2

At the Parish Council meeting on 8" February, the Council heard a presentation
from Alan Payne, Project Manager at HS2 Ltd; Andy deBell, Engagement
Manager for Balfour Beatty Vinci, the main works contractor for HS2; and
Stephen Randall, Logistics Manager for Laing Murphy, the early works contrac-
tor for HS2. The presentation included a list of planned works in the area along
with proposed start and finish dates. The Councillors asked for more details on
all the planned works, particularly the proposed workers’ compound off the
A46. Full details of the presentation can be seen here:

http://stoneleighashowparishcouncil.btck.co.uk/VillageMatters/HS2News

The minutes of the February meeting, including an HS2 question and answer
session can be seen here:
http://stoneleighashowparishcouncil.btck.co.uk/CouncilMeetings/Minutes

Please see page 8 to view the report from Stoneleigh Action Group, who
attended the PC meeting and have been liaising with local developers and HS2
contractors regarding the latest planned works for HS2 Ltd.

Neighbourhood Plan

The Parish Council would like to create a Neighbourhood Plan for Stoneleigh
and Ashow, and will be taking the first steps to achieve this in 2018.

A Neighbourhood Plan is a local initiative which gives communities the power
to prepare a planning document that includes a shared vision for their
neighbourhood.
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These plans can set out policies on the development and use of land in the parish
and have formal weight in determining planning applications.

This is a chance for the residents of Stoneleigh and Ashow to have their say and
make a real impact on planning decisions in the parish. It will also increase the
amount of money that the community will receive from any development in the
area.

£4000 has been set aside to help create the plan, and if anyone would like to help
the Parish Council with this or feels they can contribute some skills or local
knowledge, please contact us at

stoneleighashowparishcouncil@gmail.com

We would love to hear from you.

Policing in the community

ClIr Richard Hancox has been working closely with PC Ed King regarding the
level of policing in the local area, and is pleased to report that although PC
Wendy Burrows has retired, Warwickshire Police will fill the vacant post.

The current Warwick Rural East Safer Neighbourhood Team community forum
policing priorities were set at the latest forum which was held on 7" February
2018 in Cubbington..As voted for online and at the forum, the new WRE SNT
community forum policing priorities are:

Speed Checks/Monitoring - Sandy Lane, Blackdown: To prevent/deal with
speeding motorists, promote speed reduction/awareness, educate motorists and
provide reassurance to the local community conduct a minimum of 10 speed
checks/monitoring sessions.

Crime Reduction Patrols - Stoneleigh: To prevent/deal with offences and to
provide reassurance to members of the local community conduct a minimum of
15 dedicated high-visibility patrols.

Parish Council email distribution list

The Parish Council would like to create an email distribution list for the Parish.
This will be a fantastic way to stay well informed about local news, planning
1ssues, HS2 and local events.

If you would like to be included on the email list and receive frequent updates
and news about your local area, please email the clerk, Sarah Windridge on:

Stoneleighashowparishcouncil@gmail.com
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Neighbourhood Watch

Cold calls are not only annoying, but can also lead to many
of the rip-offs you tell us about. Some simple do’s & don’ts.

Do:

Ask cold callers to remove your information from their records.
They must do this by law. If the same company calls again, complain
to the Information Commissioners Office (ICO) on 0303 123 1113, or
visit www.ico.gov.uk.Find out the caller's number from a landline by
dialling 1471 after the call. Check with your phone company if your
number can be made ex-directory. Register for free with the Telephone
Preference Service (TPS) to reduce the number of sales and marketing
calls on 0800 398 893 or register online at www.tpsonline.org.ukBe
careful when signing up to services which box you tick. Decide if you
really want your details to be used for marketing, or passed on to other
companies.

Don't:

Don't give away personal or financial information to cold callers,
even if they claim to be from a company you know. If in doubt, look up
the number of the company and call them back. Don’t lose your temper.
Be polite but firm. If the caller refuses to go away, hang up. If you are
worried about a call tell your friends or family, or get some advice.
Don't call back phone numbers left on your voicemail, or reply to text
messages you don't recognise. The cost of the call could be excessive, or
it could be a scam.

Tony Hanselman

/\LM_Q__/‘\

This month’s cover photograph of Ashow Church in the sunshine was
taken by Derek Robinson.
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Village Lunch and Coffee Morning

At the Christmas lunch in December, which was again sponsored by the
Stoneleigh Male Voice Choir, we asked for donations from the attendees
for the Coventry City Mission who supply lunches for the homeless at
Christmas. This raised the sum of £170. Thank you to all who gave so
generously.
The next lunch is on Tuesday March 6™. Please get in touch if you cannot
attend or if you think that you haven’t put your name on the list. My
number is 02476 418301.
The next coffee morning will be on Tuesday March 20 at the village
club. Everyone is welcome - only £1 and you can have a good chat with
your friends in the village.

Liz Sykes

Church Contacts:
For Pastoral Care or to arrange a baptism, wedding or a funera
Contact: Reverend Dr Nikki Moon 07891 012660
email: njmoon(@outlook.com

Churchwardens :
Ashow: Kate Jones, 01926 853511

Deputy Warden: Peter Shrimpton 01926 859404

Stoneleigh: Sarah Ballinger 02476 715256 Gordon Gatward 02476 690746

Deputy Warden: Richard Ashley 01926 427729
For any other matter please contact the Parish Administrator,

Jackie Cubitt, 02476 415506 email: admin@stoneleighchurch.co.uk
website: www.stoneleighchurch.co.uk

Office Hours Wednesday 9.00 am to 12.00, Thursdays 9.00 am to 1.00 pm
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THE UNITED BENEFICE OF

® THE ASSUMPTION OF OUR LADY,
ASHOW

and
ST MARY THE VIRGIN, STONELEIGH

SERVICES FOR MARCH 2018

Sunday 4th 10.00 am United Holy Communion at Stoneleigh
Thursday 8th  10.30 am Midweek Communion Service at Stoneleigh
Sunday 11th  Mothering Sunday

9.30 am Mothering Sunday Service at Ashow

11.00 am All Age Mothering Sunday at Stoneleigh
Sunday 18th  9.30 am Holy Communion at Ashow

11.00 am Fellowship Holy Communion at Stoneleigh
Sunday 25th  Palm Sunday

9.30 am Village Service at Ashow

11.00 am Sung Holy Communion at Stoneleigh
Thursday 29th 7.00 pm Maundy Thursday Holy Communion at Stoneleigh
Friday 30th Good Friday

2.00 pm — 3.00 pm Service of Reflection at Stoneleigh
Saturday 31st  8.00 pm Service of Light at Stoneleigh

Sunday 1st Easter Sunday
April 9.30 am Holy Communion at Ashow
11.00 am Holy Communion at Stoneleigh

From the Registers -

Funerals
Tuesday 12" December — Alan Pritchard- Funeral Service and Burial at
Stoneleigh

Thursday 18 January- Patricia Lesley Harvey ‘Pat’ — Service of Thanksgiving
at Stoneleigh

Wednesday 24t January — Glyn Phillip Reginald Farr- Funeral Service and
Burial at Stoneleigh
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